
 
 

 
 

PO BOX 18087, BOULDER, CO 80308 
  ph 303-443-9521  

Environmental & Engineering
Weiland, Inc.W  I

10/4/2023 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Colorado Division of Reclamation Mining & Safety 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
 
Re: Response to Follow Up Citizen Complaint, CT-1, Kirtright Pit M-1986-123 
 
 
 
 
Patrick, 
 
On behalf of Coulson Excavating Co., Inc. (CEC), I am responding to the follow-up complaint by Linda 
O’Brien regarding digging at the Kirtright Pit.  
 
It is my understanding that during the 2013 flood significant sedimentation occurred in the Pre-1980 
groundwater fed ponds occurring in the SW area of the site.  The excavation occurring in the photos 
submitted by Linda O’Brien is for the purpose of restoring those ponds to the approximate Pre-2013 
configuration.  A more specific grading plan for the final reclamation plan will be included in the 
forthcoming amendment application. Any impacts to floodplain will be addressed in the 
amendment.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Peter Wayland 
President 
 
 
 




